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26 April 2010
MEMORANDUM FOR THE RECORD

Subject: FINAL minutes for the 26 April 2010 FPOM conference call.

The meeting was held via conference call.  In attendance:

	Bettin
	Scott
	BPA
	503-230-4573
	swbettin@bpa.gov

	Creason
	Anne
	BPA
	
	amcreason@bpa.gov

	Fredricks
	Gary
	NOAA
	503-231-6855
	Gary.fredricks@noaa.gov

	Hausmann
	Ben
	USACE-BON
	541-374-4598
	Ben.j.hausmann@usace.army.mil

	Kruger
	Rick
	ODFW
	971-673-6012
	Rick.kruger@coho2.dfw.state.or.us

	Lorz
	Tom
	CRITFC
	503-238-3574
	lort@critfc.org

	Mackey
	Tammy
	USACE-NWP
	541-374-4552
	Tammy.m.mackey@usace.army.mil

	Mesa
	Matt
	USGS
	
	

	Scott
	Shane
	S. Scott and Associates
	360-576-4830
	Sscott06@earthlink.net

	Volkman
	Eric
	BPA
	503-230-3182
	etvolkman@bpa.gov


1. Finalized results/Action items from this meeting.

1.1. USGS will conduct one more day of testing.  That is anticipated to be completed by 27 April.
1.2. Smith-Root should not install the wedges on 27 April.

1.3. Smith-Root will need to pull the array in the evening hours of either April 28th or 29th if project support is available. 
1.4. Hausmann will check with BON maintenance to see if the crane could be used.  Additional money may need to be transferred to the BON project for support.
1.5. If the array cannot be pulled this week, the wedging will need to occur this week and Smith-Root will need to pull the array as soon as possible but no later than next week.  Wedging may occur on the morning of 28 April if removal is delayed until next week.  

1.6. Creason will work with BON to work out additional project logistics.
2. Matt Mesa requested today’s conference call to discuss the preliminary results of the BON UMT Smith Root array.

2.1. Mesa explained that USGS recorded on 23 April.  They have about an hour of video with the array energized, on the lowest setting they were going to test 0.6 V/cm.  
2.2. With the array off, about 80% of the adult salmonids passed through the array, possibly more without hesitation. .
2.2.1. With the array off, the fish appear as they do in the fish viewing window.  
2.3. With the array on, the initial estimate is that about 4% of the adult salmonids passed through the array.  96% of the salmon turn around and bolt downstream outside the view of the DIDSON.  
2.3.1. With the array on, the fish hang back, but those that do enter the array, the fish shoot downstream like bullets.
2.4. He said the video is pretty clear about what adult salmon were doing.  It isn’t what he expected.
2.5. He clarified that it is hard to tell if the adult fish that drifts downstream and then comes back up is the same animal.
2.6. USGS will review the eight hours of video to put together a representative sample of the fish behavior.  He did suggest, perhaps the array could be tested at a lower level.  Since the array is in place, it could be tested to determine at what level the field becomes an adult salmonid barrier.

2.7. S. Scott said the array could be reduced to .1.

2.8. Lorz said he is inclined to go the other way.  If we are already seeing impacts, during the peak of the run, then we should pull the array.

2.9. Fredricks replied that he would like to see the additional, lower level, test to make sure there is no argument about pulling the array.  He would like to see two tests.
2.10. Mesa said that the two treatments on 23 April were separated by a couple hours
2.11. Fredricks stated that if the array isn’t going to be used for sea lions then it shouldn’t be in the UMT at BON.  
2.12. Mesa reminded everyone that the reaction was very apparent and stark.  The agreement was a 5% or less rejection.
2.13. Bettin asked if two hour blocks would be needed to detect a reaction to the field.  Mesa responded that with the information they have now and the numbers of adult salmon, they could do ½ hour blocks.  This could be done tomorrow.
2.14. Bettin asked if they could do .1 all the way down.  Mesa said he recommends starting with 0.6 V/cm, then going down to 0.3 V/cm then down to 0.1 V/cm.
2.15. Kruger suggested starting at 0.3 V/cm, then start range finding between the two levels.
2.16. Lorz expressed his difficulty with the management application of these additional tests.  He said he may be able to accommodate a 0.3 V/cm level one day test.  With the 20% impact with just the structure, CRITFC is going to have a hard time supporting additional testing.  He said the testing needs to occur in one day.
2.17. Bettin asked to clarify the removal process.  The UMT flows would need to be reduced.  Fredricks said he preferred the work be done at night but understood the need for project support and could go along with work beginning in the early evening hours.  S. Scott has a call in to Smith-Root to see when the crane would be available. .

2.18. S. Scott indicated the water level needs to be lowered so people can stand in the channel to loosen the turnbuckles and slide the panels upstream.   This will require Cascades Island be reduced to low orifice flow.  He asked if the Project crane could be used to pull the array since the Structural crew will need to be on-site to install bulkheads. Hausmann would check on this
2.19. Mesa suggested the array is more a curiosity than a hindrance to fish passage.

2.20. Lorz said he would like to see the juvenile salmonids behind the structure given a way out soon.  S. Scott suggested the wedges could be installed on 28 April if the array would remain in until next week.  No one thought that was worth the time and trouble if the array will be pulled this week.










































